
Ferrara, March 22th 2010 
 
Dear Members, 
 
this year the X Congress of our Society will be held in Brescia,  November 25th-27th and will cover 
the following theme areas:  
 
MATHEMATICS IN THE NINETEENTH CENTURY 
 
HISTORY OF MATHEMATICAL TEACHING 
 
It is necessary to recall that the Congress falls on the 150th anniversary of the Unification of Italy 
and of the Expedition of the Thousand. 
 
The afternoon of November 25th  will be devoted to four plenary talks. We have invited Christian 
Houzel (Paris), Romano Gatto (Potenza), Hélène Gispert (Paris), Silvia Roero (Torino). 
The members of the Society who intend to present a communication on the above or other areas of 
their interest are kindly requested to adhere to the following instructions: 
 
1. Send the title within May 31, 2010 to Luigi Pepe: pep@unife.it 
 and to Erika Luciano: erikaluciano@hotmail.com 
2. Send the abstract (as plain text) within July 20th, 2010 in electronic format, not pdf, to the 
members of the Scientific Committee of the Congress: 
Massimo Galuzzi (president): massimo.galuzzi@unimi.it 
Paolo Freguglia: paolo.freguglia@technet.it 
Livia Giacardi: livia.giacardi@unito.it 
Pierluigi Pizzamiglio: pierluigi.pizzamiglio@unicatt.it 
and cc to Luigi Pepe: pep@unife.it and to Erika Luciano: erikaluciano@hotmail.com 
 
The abstract should be a clear and concise summary of the main points of the intended presentation. 
Only essential references should be included. The text should have between 2,500 and 5,000 
characters. 
 
The general Assembly of the Society and the Social Dinner are scheduled for the afternoon and 
evening of Friday, November 26th.   
On Saturday, November 27th  the Congress will close at 2pm. 
A certificate attesting the participation to the Congress will be available on demand. There is no 
registration fee.  Lunch and Social Dinner of 26th will be offered by the Library C. Viganò. In the 
afternoon of Saturday 27th , it will be possible to  visit the exhibition "Instruments for measuring 
time and space" realized by Pierluigi Pizzamiglio: 
http://www.youcatt.it/2010/02/26/strumenti-per-misurare-il-tempo-e-lo-spazio/ 
   
To register, an email should be sent to the members of the Organizing Committee: 
Pierluigi Pizzamiglio (president): pierluigi.pizzamiglio@unicatt.it 
Marina Gandellini and Elena Apostoli: form.permanente-bs@unicatt.it 
and cc to Luigi Pepe: pep@unife.it and Erika Luciano erikaluciano@hotmail.com 
 
With many cordial greetings, awaiting the pleasure of meeting you in Brescia 
 
Luigi Pepe (president of SISM) 


